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COUNCIL MEETING – 20 NOVEMBER 2019 
ITEM 12 – MEMBERS’ QUESTION TIME 

 

The following question has been submitted by Councillor Ted Strike for 
response by the Cabinet Member for Environment and Transport:- 
  
“There have been lots of minor accidents due to ice and snow at Priorwood Gardens 
and I would like to use money from the Community Participation Budget for a salt bin 
but I have been told by Stockton Council Officers that I can’t use this money for salt 
bins. The closest salt bin to Priorwood Gardens is Rainford Gardens but that is too 
far away for residents to use safely.  
 
Can the Cabinet Member for Environment and Transport tell me why it is not 
acceptable to use CPB money for salt bins as this is what my residents want and all 
of the Ingleby Barwick East Ward Councillors are all in agreement?”  
 


